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TERM 2  NO. 7          DATE:   31 May 2018 

DIARY DATES 
 

May 
31 Storytime in Library 9.30am 
 Burra Early Learning Centre 

visit to Library 11.35am 
June 
5 World of Maths Day R-10 
 RYDA : Year 11 
 Burra Early Learning Centre 

visit to Library 11.35am 
7 Cross Country at Oakbank 
9/10 Goyder House Exeat weekend 
11 QUEENõS BIRTHDAY 

HOLIDAY 
12 STUDENT FREE DAY 
12-13 Year 11/12 Agriculture Station 

Stay 
13 Year 11/12 Meningococcal 

vaccinations 
14 Open Girls Knockout Netball at 

Balaklava 
 Storytime in Library 9.30am 
 ELC visit to Library 11.35am 
18 Governing Council meeting 

7.00pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
 

NEW NAME 
 

DECD (The Department for Education and Child Development) 
has recently been renamed. 
 
On Thursday 17 May 2018, His Excellency the Governor 
confirmed our official name as the Department for Education as 
part of a suite of government department title changes. 
In support of our plain English approach, please use óthe 
departmentô or óthe education departmentô as shorthand 
references rather than an acronym.  

 
 
 
 
 
Staffing news: 
Congratulations to Mrs Wendy Burge who has recently joined our 
Leadership team. Mrs Burge is already familiar to some families 
as she has been working one day per week with Mrs Corinna 
Kelly in the Year 1 class. Mrs Kelly will be teaching the Year 1 
class full-time until the end of this term as Mrs Burge has been 
employed 0.4 in the Deputy Principal role. Mrs Burge is also 
employed by the department in a 0.2 capacity as a Principal 
Mentor. We welcome her knowledge and expertise that she 
brings to the position. 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 

Respect 

H onesty 

Responsibility 

Attendance  
Weeks 3 & 4 

89.1% 

 

TERM DATES 2018 
 

Term 2 30/4/18 - 6/7/18 
Term 3 23/7/18 - 28/9/18 
Term 4 15/10/18 -    14/12/18
    
   

140 Years of Education in Burra 
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Workplaces are governed by policies and 
guidelines. Some of these are system wide 
practices with non-negotiable processes and 
procedures whilst others are adapted to suit 
individual sites. Guidelines are usually reviewed 
every three years, and sometimes more 
frequently when new directions contradict and 
or greatly impact current practices. At Burra 
Community School, we currently have two 
guidelines in focus; our Behaviour Development 
Guidelines and Anti-Bullying and Harassment 
Policy. 
 
Many sites are reviewing and revising these two 
guidelines at the present time. Once revamped, 
these will be uploaded to our schoolôs website. 
Staff and students have dedicated time to 
discussing levels of inappropriate behaviour 
that may occur in our school. Investigating 
behaviour codes and offering a broad 
perspective on current practices across our 
Portfolio and Department, is just one task of the 
new Principal Consultants. We have been very 
fortunate to have Ms Vicky Ireland embrace this 
role with passion and share her expertise with 
staff at our site. 
 
As many of you would have read in The 
Advertiser on Friday 25 May, all schools must 
upload their Anti-Bullying and Harassment 
policies to their school websites. As ours was 
due for review this year, we have decided to 
complete the revision process and then upload 
the revised edition to our website. We will 
quarantine some time during our next Student 
Free Day to continue the review process with 
an aim to complete the revised guideline later 
this term.  
 
The next Student Free Day is planned for 
Tuesday 12th of June; this date coincides with 
other pupil free days in a number of sites in our 
Partnership. Part of the day will be used to run 
the first two modules of Phase 2 of the Staff 
Wellbeing Toolkit. This program is evidence 
based and comprises 5 modules run over 5 
months onsite and is aimed at enhancing 
individual wellbeing and building social capital 
across all staff; teachers, SSOs and ancillary 
staff.  Phase 1 (2017) received excellent 
feedback from participating sites; I am excited 
that staff at Burra Community School have the 
opportunity to be involved in Phase 2. 
 
National Reconciliation Week: May 27 ï 
June 3. Many resources have been released to 
help students and teachers connect with this 
important week on Australiaôs calendar. 
Reconciliation is about building better 
relationships between the wider Australian 

community and Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander peoples, for the benefit of all 
Australians. It is a time for all Australians to 
learn about our shared histories, cultures and 
achievements, and to explore how each of us 
can contribute to achieving reconciliation. This 
yearôs theme is Donôt Keep History a Mystery. 
This year also marks the 10th anniversary of 
the National Apology to the Stolen Generations. 
Reconciliation Australia has some excellent 
information, resources and links. Visit:  
https://www.reconciliation.org.au/national-
reconciliation-week/  
 
World of MATHS Day and RYDA 
Next Tuesday 5 June, students from R ï 9 will 
once again be involved in the World of Maths 
Day. ñThe World of Maths Roadshow is an ideal 
opportunity for students to see how maths is 
applied to some real life situations.  Students 
will gain insight into problem solving, working in 
teams, and also various maths principles which 
are part of their curriculum this term. It is a 
highly engaging session which will show the 
children that Maths can be fun!ò  The first 
session ñAnimals and Busy Beeò is for students 
in Reception to Year 3 and will run from 9.00am 
until 10.10am. Parents of younger students are 
encouraged to come along and join in to 
support students with activities. 
 
On the same day, all Year 11 students will 
travel with Mr Inglis to Clare to take part in the 
annual Rotary Young Drivers Awareness Day 
(RYDA). ñThe aim of RYDA is to contribute to 
the reduction of road trauma by creating 
supportive environments for informed decision 
making through evidence-based road safety 
education.ò  
 
Exams & Reports 
Thank you to all those involved in the recent 
NAPLAN tests, especially our Year 3, 5, 7 & 9 
students who worked diligently to complete all 
tasks to the best of their abilities. We look 
forward to receiving the BCS results later in the 
year. 
In Week 8, some subjects across Years 8 ï 11 
will be conducting exams, mainly Science, 
English, Maths and HASS. In the main, these 
will occur during a scheduled double lesson. 
Results will be communicated to parents via the 
term 2 reports. Some subjects will include 
exam performance when formalising 
term/semester grades and others will not; this 
will be clearly communicated to students prior 
to exam week and to parents via student 
reports. 
Students in Years R ï 6 will receive a detailed 
written report at the end of this term, with 
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teacher comments in most curriculum areas. 
Secondary students will receive a report 
summarising their performance and the content 
covered across the semester. Reports will be 
distributed on the last day of term, Friday 6 
July. The teaching semester concludes on 22 
June; students in Years 7 ï 12 will be working 
from the new Semester 2 timetable from 
Monday 25 June. 
 
Lately I have found myself reflecting on 
ñpositive cultureò and the influence just one 
person can have on the culture of the collective. 
When óGooglingô Positive Culture, two quotes 
resonated with me: 
 
ñDonôt let yesterday take up too much of 
today.ò (Will Rogers) 
and  
 

ñWith just one smile you can make a 
personôs day. That person might even be 
you!ò (BaffletheBully.com) 
 

Have a great fortnight! 
KIM SCOTT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STAGE 2  
FOOD AND HOSPITALITY 

EXCURSION 
 

On Wednesday 23rd May, the Year 12 Food 
and Hospitality students headed off to Adelaide 
for a multicultural food tour through Adelaide. It 
was an early start as students left Burra at 
7:15am to cram in an action-packed day. The 
first stop saw students visit a Cat Café in 
Payneham to assist Bridget with her major 
investigation, so she could get a firsthand look 
at how this business operated. The experience 
was certainly unique and topical as it combined 
food service with animals. However, it was 
enjoyable being able to get up close with the 
cats and enjoy a refreshing beverage at the 
same time. 
 

From there we headed into the Adelaide 
Central Markets to begin out multicultural food 
tour. As we wandered through the markets, we 
learnt a little bit more about its history while 
indulging in a range of flavoursome foods. This 

including trying traditional pizza, Turkish stuffed 
flatbread, traditional Australian produce 
(saltbush, karkalla, sugar ants and quandongs), 
Greek desserts, and a couple of students even 
braved the steamed chicken feet!! Students 
then participated in an information session at 
the Adelaide City Council with director of the 
Mobile Food Vendor program to gain 
information about the program and what is 
involved with running a business in the CBD. 
This information will assist with their research 
task as they look into the legal requirements of 
running a mobile food van.  
 

During the evening we continued the 
multicultural theme, firstly, by ordering Chinese 
through the UberEast app. This was delivered 
to our accommodation and we were able to 
track the progress of the delivery. We also 
dined out at a pop-up Vietnamese restaurant to 
enjoy steamed buns and our mouths were 
watering at the large range of traditionally made 
ice-cream and sorbets down Gouger Street.  
 

On Thursday morning students participated in 
the $10 breakfast challenge. Students had an 
hour to walk around the market and construct 
their own breakfast for less than $10 using the 
fresh produce that was available to them. 
Students were amazed at the low cost of 
ingredients available and most were able to 
construct their breakfast for less than $5. After 
we had eaten our creation, we again wandered 
through the markets collecting fresh produce for 
a Chicken Banh Mi recipe. Once we had 
sourced the freshest and cheapest ingredients, 
we headed back to our accommodation to 
prepare the recipe to pack away for our lunch 
on the way home.  
 

Thank you to Megan Rayson for the early 
morning start on Wednesday to bring the 
students to meet me down at Roseworthy.  
 

Derek Friedrichs 
Food and Hospitality Teacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE 
 

Tuesday 12th June  
is a 

STUDENT FREE DAY 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

PRIMARY [R-6] ASSEMBLY 
 

Thursday 21st June 
 

9.00am  Drama Room 
All welcome 

ATTENDANCE AND WINTER BUGS 
 

While we are always striving for maximum 

attendance and therefore learning at school, 

we do need to be sensible when our 

students are unwell.  In order to manage the 

spread of winter bugs, please arrange for 

sick children to remain at home while they 

are contagious or particularly unwell.  Thank 

you in advance for your support in this. 

IMMUNISATIONS 
 

Year 11/12 Meningococcal 

Wednesday 13th June 
Tuesday 19th June 



CROSS COUNTRY 
 
On Friday of Week 2, nineteen students 
competed in the Mid North Cross Country 
Championships at the Burra Golf Course. The 
day was conducted under the School Sports SA 
banner and involved students from Year 4 
through to Year 12. It was a very fresh day, 
although the rain managed to hold off for all of 
the day, and the coffee van was well supported 
by parents and staff alike. A number of students 
were successful in qualifying for the State 
Cross Country Championships that will be held 
at Oakbank on 7th June. These students are 
Ashley Edwards, Cash Cooper, William Quinn, 
Georgie Lines, Chloe Mirtschin, Harry Piggott, 
Zoe Clonan, Jarad Clonan, Emily Lines and 
Jordie Quinn. Well done to all of the students 
who raced and good luck to those who compete 
at Oakbank. 
 
Knockout Football has seen both the Year 8/9 
Boys and Open Boys combine with Eudunda 
Area School and Riverton District High School 
to compete. The Year 8/9 Boys played at the 
Clare town oval against Clare High School and 
Balaklava High School under the watchful eye 
of Mr Norman and Mr Bastion from Riverton. 
They had a hard time of it up against some 
quality opposition, and whilst they battled hard 
all day, they didnôt come away with the 
chocolates. The Open Boys coincidentally 
came up against the same two schools at 
Mintaro oval, under the management of Mr 
Stewart and Mr Neville of Eudunda. The boys 
played great footy against both teams, taking 
Balaklava to the cleaners in the first game and 
narrowly missing out to Clare High in the 
second. That is the end of the Knockout journey 
for the boys this year, whilst the Open Girls 
Football team plays against MNSEC,  
Wednesday of Week 7 at Burra.  

Matt Stewart 
Health & PE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CANTEEN ROSTER 
 
June 
4 Leonie Taylor 
5 
6 Emma Noble 
7 
8 Andrea Higgs 
 
11 QUEENôS BIRTHDAY HOLIDAY 
12 STUDENT FREE DAY 
13 Tessa Tiver 
14 
15 Trish Parsons 
 
18 Laura Wedding 
19 Michelle Booth 
20 
21 Elisabeth Gill 
22 Andrea Higgs 
 Sam Smart 
 
25 
26 
27 
28 
29 Cheryl Clonan 
 
July 
2 
3 
4 
5 
6 Andrea Higgs 
 Sam Smart 
 
We are desperate for volunteers again this year for 
the: þ term roster 
 þ occasional help 
 þ special events help. 
Duties include restocking, recess service, lunch 
preparation, lunch service, light cleaning. 
Lunch is provided. 
Please contact the Canteen for more information 
 

 CANTEEN RED DAY 
Friday 22nd June 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPLASH OF PURPLE ASSEMBLY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                             

CANBERRA FUNDRAISER 
 

Sunday 3rd June 
at Paxton Square Cottages 

 

Helpers/parents needed to cook breakfast 
from any time between 

6.00 - 9.30am 
 

Please contact the school if you can help. 


